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VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
December 17, 2021 
 
Ms. Linda Bridwell  
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615 
 
Re: Case No. 2019-00361 

In the Matter of the Electronic Application of Duke Energy Kentucky, Inc. for a Certificate 
of Public Convenience and Necessity to Construct a 138 KV Transmission Line and 
Associated Facilities in Boone County, Kentucky (Woodspoint to AERO Transmission 
Line Project) 
 

Dear Ms. Bridwell: 
 
In accordance with the Commission’s February 27th, 2020 Order, Paragraph 5 in the above-
captioned case, Duke Energy Kentucky, Inc. hereby notifies the Commission of an updated 
proposed construction completion timeline. Due to delays in easement acquisition required to 
complete the construction, the Company now anticipates that the transmission line will be placed 
in service in the summer of 2022 with restoration activities continuing into the fall of 2022. 
 
In accordance with 807 KAR 5:001, I certify that the electronically filed document is a true and 
accurate copy of the original document.  
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 

      /s/Rocco D’Ascenzo     
      Rocco O. D’Ascenzo (92796) 
      Deputy General Counsel 
      Duke Energy Kentucky, Inc. 
      139 East Fourth Street, 1303-Main 
      Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 
      Phone: (513) 287-4320 
      Fax: (513) 287-4385 
      Email: rocco.d’ascenzo@duke-energy.com 
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